
2018 990 Tax Filing Notes: 

In 2018, VTEF paused most contracted services to allow their executive staff to 

complete over 500 hours of nonprofit coursework through the Georgia Center for 

Nonprofits (GCN) and to work on a grant to propel the organization to a new level. 

At the end of the year, VTEF was awarded the Nonprofit Toolbox Grant by the 

Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta, which will allow the organization to 

partner with a consultant to create a strategic and implementation plan in 2019. 

The only contracted tutorial services were to a small private school, and the annual 

summer tutoring scholarships were still awarded and provided at no cost to families 

of low-income households. Although expenses exceeded revenue due to limited 

contracted services, remaining 2018 expenses were covered by a planned surplus 

of revenue from 2015 ($588,905), 2016 ($448,105), and 2017 ($403,819), which 

was secured to allow for at least two years of intensive coursework and planning to 

work toward becoming a high-functioning nonprofit. 








































































